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Information regarding the selection process of the Independent Oversight Advisory 

Committee                                                                                                                                        
  
The International Labour Office presents it compliments to Member States of the International Labour Organization 

(ILO) and has the honour to provide them with important information regarding the Independent Oversight Advisory 

Committee (IOAC). 
  
The terms of reference of the IOAC require that its members be appointed by the Governing Body following a 

triennial tripartite selection process. This process involves the publication of a call for expressions of interest and the 

engagement of an external consultant, specialized in the recruitment for senior positions, to screen all applications, 

interview candidates deemed suitable, and prepare a shortlist of the most suitable candidates for the consideration of 

the selection panel comprised of Governing Body members. 

The Office has now launched the advertisement for new members of the IOAC whose three-year term will start as 

from 1 January 2025. 

A “call for candidates” has been posted on the ILO public website and will remain available for one month. Further 

dissemination of the advertisement will be done through the ILO’s social media accounts on LinkedIn and X 

(formally Twitter), and through ACTRAV and ACT/EMP as well as ILO offices in the field, in order to ensure wide 

outreach to ILO constituents and the communities closely following the ILO’s work. 

Member States may wish to circulate this information to suitably qualified and experienced individuals, who should 

submit their letters of interest, together with a recent curriculum vitae, electronically to ioac@ilo.org by 19 April 

2024. 

Further information about the IOAC, including the terms of reference, is available on the dedicated webpage of 

the Committee. 
  
The International Labour Office avails itself of this opportunity to renew to the Member States of the ILO the 

assurances of its highest consideration. 
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